DEBRA A. SHULSKI <u>Debbie@rrhc.com</u> Extension 210



March 20, 2019

via Email Only

Andrew D. H. Rau, Esquire Unruh Turner Burke & Frees P.O. Box 515 West Chester, PA 19381-0515

Re: Conditional Use Application of John Marshall and Dara Gans-Marshall

Dear Andy:

Per your request, this is to confirm that my clients have granted an extension of time from which the East Bradford Board of Supervisors has to hold a hearing on the Conditional Use Application ("Application") submitted to the Township on February 7, 2019 to permit the hearing to be held on April 30, 2019 as this was the earliest date the Township was available to hold the hearing.¹

Thank you for your attention in this matter.

Very truly yours,

DEBRA A. SHULSKI

delya a Shulshi

DAS/cmc

cc: John Marshall and Dara Gans-Marshall (via email only)

¹ The Application was submitted on Feb 7, 2019 per direction from the Township that this was the submission deadline to ensure a hearing in March. My clients attended a Board of Supervisors meeting in February at which the hearing date was discussed and the Board expressed that it did not want to have the Marshalls hearing on the same night as another hearing already scheduled on March 12th on the Comerford application and directed my clients to provide their availability for a March hearing to the Township Manager. My clients advised that they were available for any date in March but would be out of the country visiting their youngest son in Germany from April 3rd through April 15th. The Township did not provide any available dates in March notwithstanding that the Comerford hearing was continued so that date could have been utilized for the Marshalls' hearing. The earliest dates provided by the Township were April 29th, April 30th, May 1st and May 2nd.